
 

May 24, 2024 
 

 

Scott S. Harris, Clerk 
United States Supreme Court 
One First Street, N.E. 
Washington, DC 20543 
 

Re:    Laird v. United Teachers Los Angeles, No. 23-1111 
 
Dear Mr. Harris: 

On behalf of Respondent United Teachers Los Angeles, I respectfully move for a 45-day 
extension of time, until July 22, 2024, to submit a response to the petition for certiorari in this 
matter.  

This request is being made because, on May 8, 2023, the Court issued requests for 
responses to three petitions in which I represent a respondent (Laird, 23-1111; Cram, 23-1112; 
Kant, 23-1113), and all three responses are due on June 7, 2024.  I have multiple briefs due in 
pending matters during the relevant time period and require additional time to prepare the three 
responses.  Counsel for Petitioners and for the other Respondents in the three matters do not 
oppose this request.   

By copy of this letter, I am serving counsel of record for all parties in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

      Scott A. Kronland 

Scott A. Kronland 
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cc:  Timothy Ray Snowball, Freedom Foundation, P.O. Box 552, Olympia, WA 98507, 

tsnowball@freedomfoundation.com 
 
Anya Binsacca, California Department of Justice, 455 Golden Gate Avenue, Suite 11000, 
San Francisco, CA 94102, nya.binsacca@doj.ca.gov 
 
Connie L. Michaels, Littler Mendelson, P.C., 2049 Century Park East, 5th Floor, 
Los Angeles, CA 90067, cmichaels@littler.com  


